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Mayor’s Statement on 99% in Oakland—November 8, 2011 
 

Oakland is a city of the 99% and last Wednesday's peaceful demonstrations showed 

support for the broad goals of creating job and reducing income inequality. However, as a 

city, we are carrying a disproportionate share of the burden. Overnight camping and the 

continued presence of a small, unsafe element are impacting both local businesses and 

our neighborhoods. 

 

Local businesses are hurting because of vandalism and reduced patronage. 

Neighborhoods are hurting because city services already stretched by budget cuts face 

additional demands responding to emergencies downtown. 

 

We are a city of the 99%. Oakland has the highest rates of unemployment, poverty and 

foreclosures of the major Bay Area cities. We are struggling under the weight of budget 

cuts at the local, state and federal levels. While we support the call for broader 

participation in political and economic democracy, we cannot ignore violence, property 

destruction and health and safety issues in Frank Ogawa Plaza. 

 

This situation is costing us real jobs. We can't afford to lose a single job. 

 

Oakland has demonstrated its support for the 99%. Now is the time for the encampment 

to show its support for Oakland. 

 

We call, once again, for dialogue between representatives of the encampment and the city 

to move toward a peaceful resolution. 

 

We ask the many Oakland individuals and organizations who have shown their concern 

to reach out to the encampment directly. 

 

And, we call on protesters to assure Oaklanders that further demonstrations will be 

peaceful and that violent demonstrators will be isolated. 

 

 
Jean Quan 

Mayor of Oakland 


